
STAFF ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING 

June 10, 2015 at 11:00am 

CAMPUS CENTER, ROOM 302 

Present – K. Ballard, S. Carter, J. Etheredge, J. Lambert, D. Liverman, N. Lott, M. Miller, I. Pounds, S. 
Robinson, E. Shooks, A. Wright, E. Brannon, A. Lewis, M. Parham, and M. Ertzberger 

Absent – A. Bretch, T. Christman, D. Curley, M. Davis, Z. Green, K. Hemphill, J. Morgan, T. Morris, J. 
Nichols, S. Pitts, T. Puckett, H. Roberts, J. Robinson, A. Skinner, R. Smith, E. Smith,  

Sgt. B. Smith, A. Udin, and K. Willingham 

1. Call to order by Erin Brannon – 11:00am

2. Special Guests

FY16 Budget updates - Dr. Kyle Marrero 
For FY16 there will be 43 new positions created throughout the campus.   The basics of our 

funding submittal were that we grew $7.6 million in FTE formula funding.   

November outlined recommendations to the BOR for funding: 
Tier 1 – asking for new reoccurring money ($1.52 million) 
Tier 2 – needs based on our growth in graduate enrollment; we looked at our spending and we 
are lower than other institutions with our graduate tuition.  9% increase 
Tier 3 – 2 ½ % undergraduate tuition increase; 70% of students received Pell Grant or tuition 
assistance 
Tier 4 - Projected growth revenue 

We received full funding for everything we asked for. 

Realizations: 
Tier 1 is funded and will be moving forward as of July 1.  There will be website positions as we 

direct people to our website and there are 10,000 dead pages currently.  We will be working on a new 
CMS system that will have editing capabilities like Microsoft Word.  Generating 3 fulltime positions. 

The graduate assistant positions in Tier 1 & 2 were moved around by the VP’s as priorities changed.  

We are projecting a 3% growth this year.  E-core students do not pay fees like regular traditional 
students – E-core is up 80% from last year. 
After an audit of the Athletic Complex last year – we are refinancing the bond at a lower rate, increasing 
the student fees by $12 to provide an additional $200,000. This did not just go to B&F – it is covering 
some salary increases and promotions. 

E-tuition, the fee for taking online classes, does not have a differential for in-state or out of state. Our 
tuition rate is lower that other institutions.  We will see some grumbling in the upcoming year regarding 
these fees.   
Fringe pool recovery is the money that is held back because of uncertainty with health care changes. 
Additional money will allow for an additional 10 students to join our nursing program. Currently there 
are 800 pre-nursing students that funnel down into 120 spots for the program (15%). The others leave 
UWG. 



STAFF ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING 

June 10, 2015 at 11:00am 

CAMPUS CENTER, ROOM 302 

The Mercer Study will be redone this year and money will be adjusted for pay bands 1-19 to get 
everyone to the entry level.  Faculty are now at 86% of the median currently but this will also be 
evaluated every two years too.   

We are working on developing 2 staff retreats next year to focus on training and development.  This will 
be open to all staff on campus and is highly encouraged.    

We are planning a State of the University Town Hall meeting in August (with the Faculty Senate & Staff 
Advisory Council) to communicate this information to the staff.  You can go ahead and share this with 
your staff.   

Cost of living increase were not allowed and merit could not be given across the board without a desk 
audit. 

Campus Planning Update - Fred Ricketson, Director – PCS  
We receive approximately $800,000 – $1.2 million per year for MRR (Major Repairs & 

Replacement).  Upcoming projects can include:  Crider Lecture Hall, Waring Archeology Lab building 
upgrades, Campus wide ADA restroom renovations (phase 1), Life Safety upgrades for the front 
campus buildings (multi-year project), Air distribution/controls for Z-6, Row roof replacement, 
Humanities elevator replacement, Sanford Hall roof replacement, Install/replace ADA operator 
buttons, Cobb Hall chiller pump replacement.   

38 projects were submitted for consideration. 

Biology Renovation project – the design was funded ($1.9 million) 
Newnan is now open and holding classes 
Back Campus Drive renovations are currently underway and are scheduled to be completed in early 
August. 

Questions? 
Why do sidewalks just end?  

Limits of construction are drawn to get funding, so work outside those boundaries 
does not get done unless additional funding is found.  There has not been a sidewalk study 
conducted. 

3. Business - Committee Updates
Benefits – Meggie Miller 

The book scholarship will only be offered to those attending UWG.  It is hard to track 
enrollment after drop/add.  We are shooting for one $50 scholarship per semester.  Our 
next step is to take it to Dr. Marrero for his approval. We want this to be available for the fall 
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2015 semester.   

Bylaws Committee Update – Alexandra  

The draft of the changes are being sent out to the group for their review and comment. 

Public Relations Committee Update – Erin 

Send us your updates for the next newsletter.  

Staff Development – Nancy Lott 

We are meeting on Tuesday with Dr. Marrero and others to define the vision.  We also need to 
meet with Human Resources to get their definition for this too.  Per Dr. Marrero, this will be for staff and 
supervisors of less than 5 employees (who do not participate in the LDI meetings).  We plan to use the 
CBE area for in-house training.  We will send a proposed course offering once it is completed.  

Questions/Concerns/Rumors? 

There is a Town Hall meeting proposed for August 17th - details will be coming later. 

Toolkit is moving forward 

Concern – salary study for the staff – HR should have job descriptions in order before the study is 
performed.  There is such salary disparity if you look.   

See if we can get HR to speak in the July meeting. 

Next SAC meeting is on Wednesday, August 12, 2015, at 11:00am – Campus Center Room 303. 

Submitted by Michelle Ertzberger 7-14-15 
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